
 
 

INTERNATIONAL OFFICE MEMO 
 

To  :  All Academic Staff & Students 
 
From  :  Director, International Office 
 
C.C.  :  President & Vice Chancellor 
     VP & Deputy VC (Administration, Planning and Global Engagement) 
     VP & Deputy VC (Academic, Research and Industrial Engagement) 
     VP & Deputy VC (Student Development and Community Engagement) 
     All Deans 
 
Date  :  27 April 2020 
 
Reference No. :  UNISEL/IO/MOB/2020/18 
 
Subject :  CANCELLATION OF MEVLANA EXCHANGE PROGRAMME AT 
   TURKEY UNIVERSITIES 
 
Due to the Coronavirus outbreak around the world, Government of Turkey and the YÖK 
Executive Board has discussed the alternatives taken in higher education institutions as 
precautionary purposes. A Coronavirus (Covidien-19) DISCLOSURE NOTICE: 1 was 
presented dated 13 March 2020. 
 
2.  As stated in the disclosure notice, phrase 11;  
 
“Cancellation of calls related to Foreign Language Education, Mevlana, Project Based 
Mevlana programs made by the Council of Higher Education” 
 
3.  Thus, all applications submitted through International Office or directly to selected 
Universities are automatically cancelled. For more information please refer directly to 
https://www.yok.gov.tr/Sayfalar/Haberler/2020/coronavirus_bilgilendirme_1.aspx. 
 
Thank you & Ramadhan Mubarak. 
 
Best regards, 
 
 
Dr. Mohammad Adam Adman 
Director 
International Office 


